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	MPs inquiry papers – DCH national meeting 



	

	The Council Housing Group of MPs has published the first papers of their report Council Housing: Time to Invest. 

Austin Mitchell MP, Chair of the group, says: 

‘Council housing’s time has come – this is the moment for Government to stop the Robbery and invest in improving the existing 2.6 million homes and make council housing the spearhead of the big new housing drive Britain needs. Our report includes new evidence, research and recommendations which decisively make the case the Review must address.’ 

The Government Review of Council Housing Finance, due to report this spring / summer, is the best opportunity for decades to ensure a “sustainable, long-term system for financing council housing” (Minister Yvette Cooper, announcing the review in Dec 07). Junior housing minister Sadiq Khan recently described the current council housing finances as ‘a system that appears to be past its sell by date’. 
Further papers will be published over the next couple of weeks, so keep checking www.support4councilhousing.org.uk The MPs Group invite comments, further research and evidence to support the case for ‘fair funding, investment and building council housing’ – please send your contributions to riggsj@parliament.uk and info@support4councilhousing.org.uk 

CLG consultation on building new council housing ends 17th April. Fair funding for existing council housing is vital to make new build financially viable. 

Consultation on changes to how stock transfer ballots are conducted closes on 21 May - respond insisting that MPs recommendations be adopted in full to ensure fair debate and end bullying. 

DCH National Committee Meeting 
DCH is holding a national committee meeting on Saturday 9th May 12-4pm at Camden Town Hall London. 

This will include a Stock Transfer workshop (2.30-3.30) on how to organise an effective NO vote campaign. The rest will be a business meeting to work out the next stages of the campaign organisation following the sad death of Alan Walter; we need a collective effort to continue the work of DCH. If you can make a commitment to help, come to the meeting and/or let us know what you can do by emailing info@defendcouncilhousing.org.uk. 

Memorial to Alan Alan’s family have asked us to pass on this link to his memorial service, which can be viewed on YouTube. 

WHAT YOU CAN DO 

* Get your tenants group, trade union, Council to distribute and respond to the MPs inquiry papers, with supporting evidence and local information to influence the Review 

* Think about what you can offer the campaign and get in touch 

* Send a representative to the DCH national meeting on 9th May 

* Respond to the government consultation on rule changes to help building new council housing 

* Make sure your local organisation responds to the consultation paper on stock transfer ballots by the deadline 21st May 2009 to ensure that all the demands put forward by MPs on fair and balanced debate are met. 

* Ask your MP to sign Early Day Motion 355 in Parliament 

For background information on the demand for the 'Fourth Option' for council housing and who supports the campaign see www.defendcouncilhousing.org.uk 
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Use the DCH 'HRA Ready Reckoner' to see what your authority would get if government fully funded allowances. 




February Briefing 




January newspaper 



DCH Initial Submission to government's 'Review of Council Housing Finance 
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